

## Sage Range BOD Meeting Minutes

Date: Wednesday July 18, 2018

Location: Pizza Factory

The Meeting was called to order at 603PM by Bill Sumners.

Old Business:

- June minutes were reviewed. Richard Thayer motioned, Gabby seconded that the minutes be accepted. Motion carried.
- Insurance for PLPD paid
- Key renewal. 5 new keys sold since last meeting.
- Schedule shoot review:
  - USPSA needs new target stands. Need about 50 more stands. Bill has steel. Richard will help cut steel.
  - Shotgun. Bill had event Sat. Made about \$200. Committee has emails to sign-up for specific times and dates. Need to have 5-stand covered. Need to determine when the trap and skeet dates will be and who will cover.
  - 22 Steel. Getting a lot more children and women participating.
  - NRL 22. Going ok.
  - STRL long-range. Need a couple of target stand holders.
- Range Maintenance:
  - Range cleanup. Larry and Don fixing things up and keeping it clean. Need new racks and stands. Buffalo will move down so it doesn't go over the hill. Will cost about \$200.
  - Range upgrade. Trap and skeet upgrade almost done. Also bought umbrellas for trap. Will be kept in the shotgun conex. Final reports for grants submitted.
- Web has a couple of more mailing list. Need to add name for 5-stands to calendar.
- Women's practice set up for 21 July
- Instructor meeting recommendations reviewed. Gabby motioned and Erik seconded that the new approach be adopted. Motion carried.
- Shotgun committee. Will have training on Saturday July 21.
- Financial report reviewed. Gabby motioned, Erik seconded that the report be accepted. Motion carried.

Upcoming events:

- WOT October 20, 2018. Needs to go on calendar. Don't need anything right now.
- Top Shot - Plan to be held Nov10. Course of fire needs to be finalized. Need another meeting for planning

New Business:

- 2018/2019 election. Dan will put together a committee. Review the rules.
- Road repair. Bill worked this but ran out of gravel. We can get \$400 of gravel to smooth road. May need to talk to Tom. Gabby will talk to Tom.
- Grant - Will probably take care of WOT. Need to finalize grants.
- Cleanup day. May want to have a cleanup day. Need to do on a Saturday in October, Erik will organize. Paint and clean up.
- Need to put sign up saying live range. Around range perimeter. Richard will look into signs.
- Family Days grant. Looking at May 2019. May look at having a range day and put together a grant. May need extra help in writing grants.
- New FNRA rep. Lives in Nevada. Picking up events in CA.
- Tiana and Chrissy have been working the medical events. To better help the Range may need additional training. Aug 4<sup>th</sup> and 5<sup>th</sup> there is a class to train for Trauma care. Class is \$325 per person. Requesting 2 slots for her and Chrissy Tracy. With the caveat that they will come back

and teach the folks on the Range, Bill motioned, Erik seconded, that \$700 be spent for training. Motion carried. Will also help write a grant for AED.

- Gabby motioned, Bill seconded that the meeting be adjourned. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:00 PM.

Respectfully Submitted  
Sharon J. Wright  
Secretary.